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Message from Mrs Keep

I write this week’s newsletter while desperately avoiding temptation which sits so near to me in the 
school office, by way of a mountain of donated cakes for today’s Coffee Afternoon. This annual event 
is organised by the PTA with the primary goal of raising funds for Macmillan Cancer Support. However, 
as with so much that the PTA do for the school, it also offers a lovely opportunity for us all to gather and 
enjoy some time together. I hope that by the time you are reading these words, I will have seen many of 
you among the cakes! That Pre-Loved Uniform is also on sale is an added bonus. While I am delighted 
that the days remain sunny and bright, autumnal weather will be upon us soon enough and I am thankful 
that the PTA ensures we can all have a plentiful supply of the uniform our children need without always 
having to buy new. On behalf of the PTA, my thanks to everyone who has supported Macmillan by way 
of donating or buying cakes, and thanks to those who continue to donate good-quality uniform for other 
children to enjoy.

The children have already enjoyed sharing their own baking at the start of this week as the Prep School 
pupils celebrated European Day of Languages with their own inter-House Bake Off. Mme Drew was 
astonished by the quality and quantity of entrants and it was a tough job for our catering team to come 
and judge, but a job they thoroughly enjoyed. Chef Stevie and his team are convinced there are some 
contenders for the Junior Bake Off in our ranks.

One of the joys of my job is the many opportunities I have to walk around the school – sometimes with 
purpose, and sometimes just to get a sense of what is happening around me. It is never a predictable 
exercise, but there is something all lessons have in common regardless of the age of the children 
learning or the subject being studied: collaboration. There is a constant hum of chatter and activity at 
LPH, sometimes quiet but frequently positively exuberant – and, happily, always purposeful. When the 
teachers get to take the learning beyond the school grounds, things get even more exciting and I’m 
delighted that at this early stage of the term, 5 year groups have already enjoyed trips out to enhance 
the in-school curriculum.

I frequently have cause to thank various 
groups for the work they do to support 
the school. This week, I have said a small 
but very important thank you to our team 
of hard-working Teaching Assistants. To 
have qualified, experienced practitioners 
who support the children in their learning 
is a real benefit that we must never 
take for granted, and when better to 
thank them than on National Teaching 
Assistants’ Day? They are a dedicated 
and highly professional team, and I know 
I speak for us all when I send them my 
warmest thanks.

Notices are on Page 14

      Follow us on             @lancingprep.hove            @LancingPrepHove            @LancingPrepHove

https://twitter.com/LancingPrepHove
https://www.facebook.com/LancingPrepHove
https://www.instagram.com/lancingprep.hove
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Pre-Prep News

Pre-School
We have had a lovely week in Pre-School. We are pleased to report that Dave, our Pre-School tortoise, is 
settling in well and we are learning new things about him every day! We know what food he likes to eat, 
dandelions are his favourite. 

One of our projects has been making eggs for our baby tortoises out of balloons and papier mâché! We 
all got rather sticky but had lots of fun! Next week we will be finding out more about how to care for him 
and look after him. 
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Pre-Prep News

Reception
The children have begun learning The Song of Sounds. We have had lots of fun playing games with our 
new initial sounds.  We have fed the alligator and danced like dinosaurs.
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Pre-Prep News

Year 1 
The children visited Hove Park as part of learning about their local area and to find out what activities the 
familiar park has to offer. The children loved sharing their knowledge of the park, from previous visits, 
and were excited to discover new things. Back at school they worked as a class team to create a collage 
map of the park.

The children been working collaboratively when reading in our English sessions; it is always lovely to see 
the children enjoying working with their learning partners. The Pre-Prep have also been enjoying their 
weekly ‘Helicopter Stories’ sessions. Teachers have introduced the idea of the children orally telling a 
short story, which an adult then writes down for them and the class act out it out. This allows the children 
to become storytellers without having to think writing, which can be a complex process for early writers. 
The children have absolutely loved the process. Why not try with your children at home – they will be 
able to direct you and your stories!
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Pre-Prep News

Year 2
The children have been busy in the classrooms, learning about how to use speech bubbles in English 
and researching facts about other countries. In Maths, they have been working on place value, using 
base ten and the ‘part part whole’ model to unpick the numbers, really understanding the value of 
each digit.

It’s the time of year when the apple trees in our lower field are laden with fruit and Year 2 have been 
busy picking apples!
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Prep News

Year 3
The children spent a fascinating morning at the Booth Museum supporting their Science topic of 
Skeletons. The children were introduced to Napoleon the Skeleton and they learnt many interesting 
facts about the human body as well as differences between them and other animals. Plenty of games 
were played including miming different animals and then everyone sketched their favourite skeleton. 
The children behaved exceptionally well and are looking forward to our next trip already!
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Prep News

Year 4
The children went on their first trip of the year to the Roman Fishbourne Palace. Having had a few his-
tory lessons and some great cross-curricular work in English the children were all excited to discover 
more about life in Roman times. 

They took part in a variety of hands-on activities including spinning wool, writing on wax tablets, 
mosaic-making, arch building and role play in the replica Roman kitchen. They also had the chance 
to have a lovely look around and admire the mosaics and gaze in wonder at how well preserved they 
were. 

It was a superb day out and allowed all learners to imagine what a Roman Palace really would have 
looked like almost 2,000 years ago.
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Prep News

Year 5
The children have been learning research 
and timeline creation skills in History. The 
children began by making a timeline of what 
they did in the summer holidays before 
moving onto researching information for a  
timeline for historic events.

They enjoyed amassing and considering 
the evidence for who might have killed the 
Princes in the Tower and completing the 
timeline that covered the latter period of the 
War of the Roses and the start of the Tudor 
dynasty.

Year 6
Four keen Year 6 mathematicians competed in the DCBeagle Maths Challenge, hosted by Windlesham 
House. The children competed in pairs, solving a series of ‘Find the Value’ and ‘Counting Down’ 
challenges before facing the frantic final round, ‘The Big Event’. It was an intense and fun filled afternoon, 
with the pupils competing in the best spirit of Lancing Prep, clearly enjoying the challenge and the 
taking part. Out of 43 teams, our pairs placed a very creditable 5th and 13th. Just as pleasing was how 
well they conducted themselves during the afternoon. Below are some examples of the questions for 
parents to try at home.

The Big Event

•	 How many numbers between 1 and 100 
do not have a 9 in them?

•	 How many millimetres in a kilometer?
•	 Ten posts are placed 20 metres apart on 

a field. What is the distance between the 
first and last post?

•	 How many different ways are there to 
give someone 10 pence?

•	 Three numbers add up to 14. Multiplied 
together they become 84. Find the num-
bers.

•	 A pen and a pencil cost £5. The pen costs 
£4 more than the pencil. What is the price 
of each?

•	 How many spots are there altogether on 
five normal six-sided dice?

•	 A household has some goldfish, some ca-
naries and rabbits. Altogether there are 
15 heads and 26 legs. How many of each 
animal could there be?
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Prep News

Year 7
During Geography lessons the children have been continuing their learning about weather by 
conducting daily weather observations to record and monitor the changing conditions. We have used 
secondary data from the internet as well as our own observational data. After creating weather diaries 
for a week we will compare our findings to that of climate data for the area and see if we notice any 
similarities or differences. 

Study Skills Workshop
Years 7 and 8 took part in a study skills workshops hosted by Elevate Education. Year 7 explored managing 
and prioritising workloads, along with looking at strategies to improve their recall. Year 8 focused on memory 
and mnemonics. They investigated using different senses - so in the photographs below they are not just 
sitting below with their head in their hands! Key areas were attention, storage and retrieval enabling the 
pupils to develop memory skills to assist their learning at LPH and beyond.
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European Day of Languages
We celebrated this with a very special LPH Bake-off competition. The Prep children were 
encouraged to research a cake, bake or biscuit from another country and then to make it at 
home to bring into school, with its recipe and some fun facts about the country it came from. 
There was a positive avalanche of entries which were judged by our panel of expert judges 
from the LPH kitchen. The children enjoyed some of the cakes as a delicious treat for afternoon 
break. Every entrant received a house point and the winners and runners up for each year group 
were announced at our Friday assembly. We all enjoyed a European-themed lunch menu too!

Prep News
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Sports News

Football Results Hockey Results
Wednesday 20 September W/D/L Wednesday 20 September W/D/L

1st XI v Bede’s W 1st XI v Dorset House W
2nd XI v Bede’s L 2nd XI v Dorset House L

Colts A v Bede’s W Colts A v Dorset House W

Colts B v Bede’s W Colts B v Dorset House W

Colts C v Bede’s W Colts C v Dorset House D

Colts D v Bede’s W

Thursday 21 September

U9A v St Christopher/Brighton 
College

D

U9B v St Christopher/Brighton 
College

D

U8A v St Christopher/Brighton 
College

D

U8B v St Christopher/Brighton 
College

D

Wednesday 27 September Thursday 21 September

2nd XI v Copthorne L U9 v Dorset House D

3rd VII v Be Trewe Tournament 
Handross Park

D U9 v Dorset House D

Colts A v LPW Tournament 2nd U8 v Dorset House D

Colts B v Copthorne W U8 v Dorset House D

Colts C v Copthorne W Wednesday 27 September

v Cottesmore/Hurst W & W 1st XI v Lancing College 
Tournament

Colts D v Cottesmore/Hurst L & L 2nd XI v Brambletye L

Colts A v Lancing College 
Tournament

Colts B v Brambletye L

Colts C v Brambletye L

Wednesday 27 September

U9 v Burgess Hill Girls D

U9 v Burgess Hill Girls D
 

Please note these teams are necessarily a 
mixture of co-ed teams and separate girls’ and 
boys’ teams where the schools that LPH play 
against arrange separate fixtures.
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Charity News

Martlets Sheep Trail Week 3
It is lovely to see so many of our baaa’rilliant families out collecting the sheep around the city. Well done 
to Zerya in Year 6, Theo in Year 3 and Florence in Year 1 for collecting the most this week. Also still more 
coming in from Erin and Shiloh in Year 5 who have the most so far!  Year 3 also discovered one on their 
trip to the Booth Museum this week.  

Please do keep them coming in for all those house points and just a reminder that if anyone would like 
to donate to Martlets, our just giving page is https://bit.ly/LPHShauntheSheepfundraising

https://bit.ly/LPHShauntheSheepfundraising 
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Prep News

Wellbeing
We are delighted to welcome back Mrs 
French from her maternity leave to take 
up her Wellbeing lead role part-time. 

Mrs White is joining the Wellbeing 
Team this year.  She will be working as 
Wellbeing Assistant on Mondays. Bean is 
delighted to have her on board! 

Mrs White will continue her existing role 
in the school office alongside this.
 
Peer Mentors
Mrs French and Mrs Ridge are working 
together this year to re-structure the 
Peer Mentor programme.  They are so 
impressed with how many students have 
applied and are so willing to give up their 
free time to help their fellow pupils.  We 
are excited to launch the programme 
later in the term.

Cake and Birthday Treats
Please may we remind parents that all 
birthday treats brought into school must 
be nut free and individually packaged. 
Please bring them to the school office at 
the start of the day. These will be handed 
out at the end of the day for children to 
take home.

LPH PTA MacMillan Cake 
Sale
It’s certainly been a week of 
cakes at LPH! 

Huge thanks to the parents 
who ran the Cake stall this 
afternoon in aid of Macmillan 
Cancer Support.

The Pre-loved uniform sale 
was also popular and is such 
an important contribution to 
our sustainability goals here 
at LPH. 
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Diary Dates

Week 5 - Lunch Menu Week 2

Tuesday 3 October
16.00	 EYFS Parents’ Phonics & Maths   	
	 Workshop
16.30	 Swimming fixture @ Brighton College
	 Years 3, 4 & 5
Wednesday 4 October
09.30	 Year 3 visit to Booth Museum
14.00	 Hockey v Cottesmore 2nd

	 @ Lancing College
14.15	 Hockey v Cottesmore 1st, Colts A & B	
	 @ Lancing College
14.30	 Hockey v Cottesmore  Colts (A)
14.30	 Football v Shoreham College 2nd XI (H)
14.30	 Football v St Christopher’s  
	 Colts B & C (A) @ Glebe Villas	
14.30	 Football v St Christopher’s  
	 Colts A & D (H)
Thursday 5 October
Lancing College Choral Day
14.30 	 Hockey v Brambletye U8 & U9 (A)
14.30  	 Hockey v Cottesmore U9 (H)
14.30	 Hurst Mini Football Festival U9A & B (A) 
14.30 	 LPH Mini Football Festival  
	 U8A & B (H)
Friday 6 October
14.00	 Kent College Football 
	 Touring school (H)
14.30	 Mowden Cup U11 Football 
  U11 @ Lancing College
Saturday 7 October - Open Morning

  

Please check the online calendar for the 
lastest information, particularly venues 

for Sports fixtures

Notice Board

Week 6 - Lunch Menu Week 3

Tuesday 10 October
Harvest Festival Celebrations @ CoGs
Wednesday 11 October
14.00 	  Lancing College Netball Tournament
	 Years 7 & 8 @ Lancing College
14.00  	 Handcross Park Be Trewe 
	 Tournament Colts E (A)
14.15	 Hockey v Brighton Girls Colts C (H)
14.15	 Hockey v Burgess Hill Girls Colts A & B
	  (A) @ The Triangle, Burgess Hill
14.30 	 LPW Football Tournament 4th VII (A) 		
@ Lancing College
14.30	 Football v Ardingly College (A)
	 1st XI, 2nd XI, 3rd VII, Colts A, B, C & D
Thursday 12 October
Year 2 visit to London
14.15	 Hockey v Burgess Hill Girls U9 (H)
14.30	 Hockey v Copthorne U8 (A)
14.30	 Football v Sompting Abbotts (H)
	 U9 A & B, U8 A & B
Friday 13 October
JUST ONE TREE - non-uniform Charity Day
Year 5 visit to Twickenham Stadium
Years 7 & 8, Shakespeare Workshops  



+  2 0 2 3  D A Y  C A M P S

SWERVESOCCER.COM

Swerve Soccer provides a safe, enjoyable atmosphere over the course of each 
camp with focus on fun for all abilities aged 5-13. Players can expect daily 
matches, World Cup tournaments, Swerve challenges and lunchtime 
competitions!

OCTOBER  
CAMPS

Camps 

‣ 18-20 OCT  
MANOR GYM 3G, BRIGHTON (9am-2pm) 

‣ 23-27 OCT 
BHASVIC, HOVE (10am-3pm / Early drop 9am) 

‣ 25-27 OCT 
BEDE’S PREP, EASTBOURNE (10am-3pm)

20% EARLY BIRD DISCOUNT 
VALID UNTIL THE 2ND OCTOBER 

2023. CANNOT BE USED IN 
CONJUNCTION WITH ANY 

OTHER PROMOTION.

EARLY-BIRD-20

• 1-DAY £30        2-DAY £55        3-DAY £80        4-DAY £95         5-DAY £105PRICE
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Notice Board
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